

Minutes

Meeting Title:	Evolution of the Pilbara Network Rules (EPNR) Working Group (Workstream 2 - HTR)
Date:	7 August 2025
Time:	10:30 AM – 12:30 PM
Location:	Online, via TEAMS

Attendees	Company	Comment
Dora Guzeleva	Chair, Energy Policy WA (EPWA)	
Tim Robinson	Robinson Bowmaker Paul (RBP)	
Nik Walker	APA	
Gian Garttan	APA	
Robin Batra	APA	
Njabulo Mlilo	BHP	
David Stephens	Horizon Power	
WaiSoon Leong	Horizon Power	
Timothy Edwards	Metro Power	
Neil Gibbney	Pilbara ISOC Co	
Peter Van Den Dolder	Pilbara ISOC Co	
Thomas Lathin	Rio Tinto	Proxy for Noel Michelson
Ben Ahani	Woodside	
Reece Tonkin	YEC	
Tom Coates	EPWA	
Luke Commins	EPWA	

Item	Subject
1	Welcome and Agenda <p>The Chair opened the meeting with an Acknowledgement of Country.</p> <p>The Chair noted the Competition Law Statement and reminded members of their obligations, encouraging them to raise any Competition Law issues with her if they arose.</p>
2	Meeting Attendance <p>The Chair noted the attendance as listed above.</p>
3	Minutes of Meeting 2025_07_10 <p>The working group approved the minutes out-of-session which were published on 25 July 2025.</p>
4	HTR Implementation <p>The Chair encouraged all members to provide detailed drafting instructions for the purpose of drafting Amending Rules.</p> <p>Mr Robinson facilitated a discussion on all issues listed in the HTR meeting workbook (circulated on 31 July 2025), reviewing recommendations, confirming leads and supports, and identifying the next steps for each issue in the workbook.</p> <p>Issues 10,11, 38, I2025.6 and I2025.7 will proceed to drafting.</p> <p>Following the meeting, EPWA provided an updated copy of the HTR meeting workbook, reflecting the outcomes of the 07 August 2025 meeting. This updated workbook was shared with members out of session and will be published with these Minutes as a record of the meeting.</p>
5	New Issues for HTR List <ul style="list-style-type: none">Mr Van Den Dolder raised an issue regarding the definition of common coupling, and suggested rewording that to cover all NSPs. <p>Mr Robinson noted the new issue as I2025.07.</p>
6	Next Steps <p>The Chair outlined the expectation that drafting instructions for most outstanding issues would be provided by the September meeting. She asked whether members preferred to review the Amending Rules in parcels, or altogether at the end.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">Mr Stephens asked for further time to consider but thought that providing all the rules together so they can be assessed in their entirety and for consistency would be the better option.

The meeting closed at 12:30 pm.